
From: parrydavidw@aol.com 
Date: November 28, 2017 at 8:30:23 PM EST 
To: parrydavidw@aol.com 
Subject: Open Meeting Law Violation -- a copy for you ---  because I think you will find it  interesting. 

 
I  have provided a copy of this legal complaint for you, because I know you are interested in local affairs 
and how our local government is being run. 
 
It concerns how political opponents of official policies are harassed, silenced and sidelined, and how 
attempts are made to hide official actions against them.   
 
I am filing this complaint reluctantly, but I have been left with no alternative except to take official action. 
To remain silent would be to feed the behavior,  and would embolden the perpetrators. It cannot be 
allowed to continue, or repeated, and must be ended.   
 
Of course the Board of Selectmen have the right to respond, and they must, by law. 
 
We will hear all kinds of excuses. But facts are facts, and they are laid out bare, here, for all to see. 
  
I am not blaming all officials equally. There are different levels of violations which have occurred here, 
and some of them are, in  my opinion, intentional, by certain individuals. Whereas other officials appear to 
be involved only because they were deceived, unwittingly, into committing violations. 
 
Therefore, there  may be different defenses, by different officials, and by different attorneys.  
 
This is a very unusual case, and I am sure you will find it interesting to read the details as to how it 
actually occurred, who was orchestrating it, and why.  
 
And of course, there are many lessons about democracy, or lack of it,  and efforts at harassing political 
opponents, even at this tiny, local level. 
I am certainly not alone in having suffered from false accusations and harassment because of my political 
positions. But I am certainly not going to be intimidated and tolerate any more of this type of behavior 
 
Ultimately a decision will be made by the Attorney General.  
Thank heavens we actually have an AG with authority to control the  behavior of our local governments. 
 
So let the facts be known, and let the AG take whatever action they consider appropriate.   
 
Feel free to forward this entire package of attachments -- to anyone you wish --- because there is nothing 
to hide. It is fully public information, by law, and the AG will publish some of it officially.  
 
Sincerely 
 
David Parry 
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